## LETTER TO THE EDITOR: OFA has it right on Federal Budget

One of your headlines for the March 24 edition was from our local MP stating "Farmers Left out of Federal budget, says MP.?

Later that day, I opened my electronic newsletter from the Ontario Federation of Agriculture proclaiming "Federal Budget delivers for Ontario Farmers?!

After reading both articles, I think the OFA has it right.

However, this does bring to my attention a very serious matter.

Has this paper become the political sounding board for our local MP?

If so, the practice should stop.

**Morley Brown** 

Mulmur